
The Edridge Fund (2024)

Each year, at the midpoint, the accounts are reviewed and signed off in relation to the past calendar year and reported to the Charity Commission prior to submission and presentation at the annual conference. Given that, it seemed like a good idea to give members a “heads up” to a few of the key points from the year. 

Conference is always an important event for the fund and we were well supported at the 2023 conference when we were able to hear from and met with local reps. who provide a vital link with staff across the Probation Service, and we were delighted to raise over £900 to support the work of the charity across the three days. 

We now have a new “Text to Donate” service, which we would be grateful if you can share this throughout the organisation. Or use the QR code. 

	Text EDRIDGEDONATE to 70085 to donate £10.


	
Texts will cost the donation amount plus one standard network rate message, and you’ll be opting into hearing more from us. If you would like to donate but don’t wish to hear more from us, please text EDRIDGEDONATENOINFO instead.

	[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]





Through the course of the year many staff turned to the charity for support and financial assistance at points of personal crisis. Relationship breakdown and the impact on family life were features in a significant number of cases where applications came at points of extreme stress and where other sources of financial support had been exhausted. 

Many applicants had outstanding debts which compounded their difficulties and although we are not able to offer direct advice, we do often refer people to other charities and agencies that may be able to provide ongoing support and assistance. 

In the last year Trustees have been very conscious of the increasing number of younger colleagues who have sought help as they have struggled to set up independent lives at the outset of their career and on whom the cost-of-living crisis has impacted most heavily.

The overall financial position of the Fund remains reasonably positive and in 2023 we made grants totaling over £30,000 which was an increase of almost 30% on the previous year. 

Although there has been a drop in money raised by fund-raising activities that has been more than offset by an increase in regular donations and gifts and by an increase on returns from balances held in reserve. 

In recent years we have been particularly grateful for a range of legacy donations, including £36,000 received over the past two years which has made a vast difference in enabling us to better support those colleagues in need. 

There do remain several branches that have no Edridge rep. and so if colleagues are looking for a way to support the Fund, please do consider putting yourself forward. 

In addition we are aware that there appear to be a growing number of retired staff groups and it may be that members of such groups might consider taking on such a role within those groups both to act to potentially fund raise but also to be a point of reference for any retired staff who fall into financial hardship and may need tithe support of the Fund.

If you are interested, please do check out the website and you will find out much more about us there. 

With warm thanks,
Alan Goode
Chair of Trustees
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